

2025 Town of Scott Newsletter

Chairman Henry Van Wychen - 608.387.4717 Supervisor Tonya Gnewikow - 608.387.0304 Supervisor Kade Gnewikow - 608.387.1448 Treasurer Paul Shepherd - 608.378.4938

Clerk Jim Van Wychen - 608.378.4813 or 608.387.4714 Town of Scott mailing address: 3365 Auger Road, Warrens, WI 54666

Town Awarded \$3,250,922 ARIP Grant for Copper Road

The Town of Scott was one of 37 recipients of an Agricultural Roads Improvement Program grant that will be used to upgrade Copper Road. The nearly \$50 million in state investments for projects in 28 counties were announced in July.

The ARIP grants are aimed at helping support Wisconsin's farmers, producers and agricultural industries by improving rural roads and bridges critical to moving

Town Caucus is Set for Jan. 8

The Town of Scott Board elections for the April 2025 to April 2027 term will be held on April 1, 2025. Any town resident interested in serving on the town board can contact Town Clerk Jim Van Wychen at (608) 387-4714.

The Town of Scott caucus will be held Wednesday, Jan. 8, at 5:30 p.m., at the office of Town Clerk Jim Van Wychen, 3365 Auger Road, Warrens, Wis.

FEE BILLIANT OF THE PARTY OF TH

and transporting products, crops and livestock efficiently and effectively across the state.

The estimated cost of the Copper Road project is \$3,612,136.00. The grant will cover 90 percent of the total cost, while the township is responsible for the remaining 10 percent or \$361,213.60.

Work on the 4-mile stretch of Copper Road between county Highway EW and state Highway 173 will start in the spring of 2025 and be completed by August 2025.

The road will be widened to 24 feet with 2-foot shoulders. The planned improvements include pulverizing the existing road, overlaying with six inches of aggregate base and six inches of breaker run rock, geogrid and 3½ inches of hot mix asphalt.

For updates on the road project, sign up for the township's e-News at www.townofscott.com or follow our Facebook page at www.facebook.com/townofscott.

New Handicap Ramp Installed

A new handicap ramp was installed this spring in front of the Scott Town Hall. Improvements were also made to the parking lot and Buckley Avenue.

The upgrades were made using funds received through the American Rescue Plan Act. The township was awarded \$14,444.26 in ARPA funds.

The balance of the funds will be spent to turn the town hall's storage room into a second voting booth. Shelving will be added to provide more storage of town records.

Repairs will also be made to the town hall windows.